· FW: South Bethany News Update‏
[bookmark: _GoBack]From: Kathleen Jankowski [mailto:mayorsouthbethany@hotmail.com] 
Sent: Wednesday, November 21, 2012
Subject: South Bethany News Update
 
South Bethany,
 
I have three items I would like to pass along to you:
 
1.  I would like to share with you the following email message which I received from one of our South Bethany property owners:  "Our electrician found in our old house (1957) some old wiring under our house in the flooded crawl space that was not properly insulated and there was evidence of sparking within the wires.  In fact, he said that it caused some of the water next to it to boil but it didn't start a fire because it was submerged in the water of our crawl space. He showed us the bare wires and junction boxes that were submerged in the water. He further said that he is fearful that if other homes are wired similarly they might be accidents waiting to happen.  Those people with older homes or even new ones could be vulnerable if there is any chance that their wiring/insulation got wet.  Those owners should be aware that they need to have their electrician inspect their houses sooner rather than later."
 
2.  I thought the information at the following link from FEMA on What to Expect During the FEMA Housing Inspection Process may be helpful:
 
https://www.fema.gov/blog/2012-11-19/what-expect-during-fema-housing-inspection-process#.UKuM511Vg8E.email
 
3.  There are a few items left at the Lost and Found at the South Bethany Police Department.  All items must be picked up by December 31, 2012.
 
Kathy Jankowski, Mayor
Town of South Bethany
mayorsouthbethany@hotmail.com
302-539-8570
 

